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Dear Parish Family, 
 

Today is the World Day of Marriage.  Today we want to pray for all married and engaged 

couples. 
 

Tuesday is feast of Our Lady of Lourdes.  Today we want to pray for Our Lady of Lourdes 

Parish.  Our Lady of Lourdes, together with Holy Spirit, Little Flower, and St. Philip, is part 

of the Eastside Catholic Community.  Our Lady of Lourdes School, together with Holy Spirit, 

Little Flower, and Scecina Memorial High School, is part of the Eastside Catholic School 

Partnership.  Tuesday is also the World Day of Prayer for the Sick. 
 

Last weekend I presented our annual Stewardship and Accountability Report in conjunction 

with stewardship of treasure.  As you can imagine, most priests do not like talking about 

money or asking for money, and I am no exception.  However, it is a necessary conversation.  As I have said many times, 

Little Flower is your parish more than mine.  If you were unable to be here for Mass last Sunday, my homily can be found at 

http://www.littleflowerparish.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/02/PresentationA.hom_.pdf and the Stewardship and 

Accountability report can be found at www.littleflowerparish.org.   

 

Research shows that in the United States, Catholics give less generously than other Christians.  I have thought about this a 

lot.  One reason, I think, is that because of our church structure, Catholics feel less ownership and take less ownership of their 

parishes.  Another reason is that many of our parishes have been large enough that other parishioners will carry the parish.  

With fewer priests and smaller parishes, everyone will need to do his or her part to enable the parish to thrive. 
 

Last Sunday I discussed the distinction between ordinary and capital expenses.  To be fiscally responsible, ordinary expenses 

need to be funded by ordinary income.  When it comes to the parish, our primary source of ordinary income is Sunday 

collections.  
 

When it comes to ordinary expenses, it is important to understand is that the parish has very little discretionary income.  In 

other words, most of our parish expenses are fixed or out of our control. The only thing we can do that would significantly 

affect the bottom line is to reduce staff and, therefore, services.  However, from a pastoral point of view, we are probably 

understaffed. For example, parishioners frequently encourage us to add a Director of Religious Education and/or a Youth 

Minister. 
 

As you prepare to complete your stewardship card, please carefully review our Stewardship and Accountability Report and 

then prayerfully consider your financial commitment to the parish for the next year.  Also, please know that if you submit a 

stewardship card and your circumstances change, you are completely free to change your giving. 
 

If anyone wishes to talk to me regarding their giving or non-giving or about other ways to financially contribute, please 

contact me.   
 

For the past several years, we have scheduled Communion Services on weekdays when there is not a 5:30 p.m. Mass.  

However, we have found that as often as not, no one comes, or one or two people come.  Therefore, we are going to 

discontinue weekday evening Communion services.   
 

Recently we found all the large candles at the various statues lit.  It was very evident that they had all been lit at the same 

time.  It takes a lot of time and work to make candles available, and candles are expensive.  Whoever lit the candles did not 

pay for them.  Therefore, I am asking you to be vigilant.  As they say, if you see something, say something.   
 

Have a wonderful week. 
 

fr. bob 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

      Readings for February 15 and 16 

     Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

      Sirach 15:15-20 

      1 Corinthians 2:6-10 

      Matthew 5:17-37 

To read the readings on-line, go to 
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/021620.cfm 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We extend our condolences to Catherine McKenna Sexton on 

the death of her brother, James McKenna and her 

nephew, Danny McKenna and to Eileen Pfeiffer on the death 

of her aunt, Kathryn Pfeiffer.  We extended our sympathy to 

Joe and Marlaina Pertile and their family on the death of 

Joe’s father, Joe Pertile and also to Kathleen Goodin and 

Rose Goodin on the death of their cousin Jan Chaffin.  Jan 

was a parishioner here until 2018 when she moved to the south 

side.    Please keep all these families in your thoughts and 

prayers during this difficult time.   May God welcome James, 

Danny, Kathryn, Joe, and Jan into his eternal glory. 

http://www.ollindy.org/
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For the Week of February 10 - 16, 2020 
  

10 February Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Anne Sitzman Hook by Diane Beasley 

11 February Tuesday  

 5:30 p.m. Richard Zapfe by Pauline & Charlie Graf 

12 February Wednesday  

 11:00 a.m. Archbishop Daniel Buechlein, O.S.B.  

 5:30 P.M. No Communion Service 

13 February Thursday  

 5:30 p.m. Ralph Rancourt by Carol Freeland  

14 February Friday 

 8:30 a.m. Paul Sanford by Pattiann Gavaghan-Johnson 

 5:30 p.m. No Communion Service 

15 February Saturday – Vigil of The 6th Sunday of 

Ordinary Time 

 5:00 p.m. Father Jerry Kirkoff by Steve & Katie Wright 

16 February Sunday – The Sixth Sunday of Ordinary Time 

 9:30 a.m. For the People 

 6:00 p.m. Janey Commiskey by the Ladies Club 

   

 
 

February 9 - 16, 2020 
 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Blood Pressure Checks after all Masses. 

 Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 School  10:30 a.m. RCIA for Children 

 Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Young Adult Bible 

Study 

Monday Scout & Holy 

Family Rooms 
6:00 p.m. Scouts 

 St. Therese 6:30 p.m. Soul Core 

 Duffey Hall 7:00 p.m. Bible Study 

Tuesday St. Therese 9:30 a.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

 Gym 7:30 p.m. Athletic Commission 

Wednesday Church/PC 11:00 a.m. Adventuresome Group 

 St. Therese 7:00 p.m. Men’s CRHP 

Thursday St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Stop the Bleed 

 St. Therese 8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday Happy Valentine’s Day! 

Saturday Duffey Hall 10:00 a.m. Reconciliation Retreat 

 New Parishioner Registration  

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Church 9:30 a.m. Rite of Illumination – 

First Communion 

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

 Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Youth Choir 

 St. Patrick 7:00 p.m. Young Adult Bible 

Study 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Festival of Prayer 

February 11 – 18, 2020 

Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Church 

Eight Days of Meditation, Prayer, Music, &  Fellowship. 

All are Welcome. 

Our Lady of Lourdes Parish will host its sixth Festival of 

Prayer from Feb. 11-18. The eight days of meditation, 

prayer, music, and fellowship was instituted in 2015 by the 

late Father Noah Casey. It honors Our Lady of Lourdes and 

St. Bernadette. For more information, call OLL's Parish 

Office at 317-356-7291 or visit www.ollindy.org.  
 

JOIN THE ADVENTURE 

SPIRITUALLY ADOPT AN 

UNBORN CHILD 
 

The Venerable Fulton J Sheen 

initiated the project of spiritually 

adopting an unborn child to pray for & 

to save them from abortion and for 

grace to be requested for them. It is very simple. There are 

pamphlets at each of the church doors. Pick one up and get 

started. On the day you choose to adopt one of the millions of 

babies conceived each day, your adventure will begin. Say the 

suggested prayer for your baby or make up one of your own.  
 

There will be updates in the bulletin. Weekly at first, when the 

development slows and maturation is the main focus, updates will 

be less often.  
 

On the day of conception, the sperm from the daddy and the egg 

from the mommy unite there is a flash of light and hormones are 

immediately exploded into the mommy’s body to keep other sperm 

from uniting with that egg. Immediately cell division takes place 

and then there are 2, then 4, then 8, etc. cells that form into a ball 

of cells. Check in next week to continue the adventure. Don’t 

forget to pray.  

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING  
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

 IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 

 

 
(grades 8 thru 12) 

 

Youth Choir – New Members are always welcome! 

 

YOUTH CHOIR will practice on Sunday, February 16, from 7 p.m. 
until 8:15 p.m. in Church.   New members are needed.  Parents, 
encourage your kids in grades 8 through 12, and consider making 
the sacrifice to help them participate.  They practice one Sunday 
evening per month and sing at the 6 p.m. Sunday evening Mass on 
the 1st and 4th Sunday of each month, arriving at 5 p.m. to practice 
before Mass.  This group makes a huge contribution to our liturgy! 
We will especially welcome new eighth graders to this practice as 
well as other new members.   Please consider it!  

mailto:registrar@campranchoframasa.org
http://www.campranchoframasa.org/
mailto:moodyak1@yahoo.com
mailto:pclegg@littleflowerparish.org
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The Ladies Club Spring Flower sale is in 

full swing! Order forms are at all 

Church entrances.  

Completed forms with payment to  

Little Flower Ladies Club are due by 

March 1. 
 

Next weekend is the Collection for the Church in Central and 

Eastern Europe. This collection supports the Church in over 

20 countries, many of which are still struggling to recover in 

the aftermath of Soviet rule. Funds from this collection 

support pastoral care, catechesis, building renovations, and 

seminary formation. Your support restores the Church and 

builds the future in this region. Please prayerfully consider 

how you can support the collection next week, and place the 

envelope provided in your regular packet in the regular 

collection. 
 

The Adventuresome Group will meet 

on Wednesday, February 12, following 

the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  This month we 

will get in touch with our creative side by 

painting.  Our parishioner, Angel Adorey, 

will show all of us how to make a 

beautiful heart picture!  You don’t want to miss out on the fun, 

so plan on joining us and bring a friend!  Please call the 

Parish Center, 317-357-8352, if you plan on attending!    
 

Our next session meets Sunday 
Feb. 23, after the 6 p.m. Mass, in 
the parish center. We will discuss 
chapter 4, "The Prayer Process," 

crossword puzzle on page 109. 
 

Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in 
your thoughts and prayers, especially the following 
people who have requested prayers for various 
reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Rita Foley, 
Ed Galluzzi, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene Miller, Joe Swift,  
Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Martha Haddin, Gary Walters, Haydee 
Gloria, Mary Shea, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie Greene, 
Pat Sweeney, Molly Hahn.  
  

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will really 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

Esther Capps 

Creekside Health and Rehabilitation Center  

3114 E 46
th

 Street, Indianapolis, IN 46205 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

On Thursday, February 13 there will 

be a Stop the Bleed class at 7:00 p.m. 

in the Parish Center.  This class is to 

prepare anyone to assist in the event of 

a medical emergency in which someone is severely bleeding.  

Anyone is welcome to attend this class but it would be 

especially beneficial to those involved in youth sports, ushers, 

greeters, or volunteers in school.   Please e-mail or call Peggy 

Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org if 

you plan to attend.  A count is needed so that Emergency 

Medical Services can provide enough teachers for this class.   
 

Ladies Club News 
 

The Ladies Club is sponsoring a trip to Columbus, 
Indiana on Saturday, April 18, for an Architectural 
Guided Bus Tour. We will meet in the school parking lot 
at 8:40 a.m. and car pool to the Visitor Center. The tour 
is approximately 2 hours long and the cost is $25.00 per 
person. We will have lunch at the conclusion of the tour.  
We have a 12 passenger bus reserved at this time. If we 
do not fill the bus, we will release the private bus and 
sign up as individual participants for a public tour. The 
tour is open to anyone. We must have reservations by 
January 31. Please call or text Anita Moody at 317-918-
0997 or email moodyak1@yahoo.com.    
 
   

Registration is open for Summer Camp 
at CYO Camp Rancho Framasa 

Camp Rancho Framasa welcomes youth to the outdoors to 
hear God’s voice and seek the Holy Spirit in the beauty of 
nature. Nestled in the hills of Brown County, CYO Camp 
was established in 1946. There are inclusive camp 
programs available for children age 5-18, which include 
eight weeks of summer camp and four weeks of day camp 
around Indianapolis. Visit our website for more information 
about our organization and to register online: 
www.campranchoframasa.org or for more information 
contact Lauren V at registrar@campranchoframasa.org.     
 

 
Reconciliation Retreat 

On Saturday, February 15, from 10 a.m. until noon, in Duffey Hall, 

our parish sacramental program will host a retreat for parents and 

children preparing for the Sacrament of Reconciliation. There will 

be opportunities for both parents and children to deepen their 

understanding of the gift of God’s presence and love in the 

sacrament. Please plan to attend this important retreat for 

parents and children preparing to celebrate their First 

Reconciliation this coming year. Please note this retreat is part 

of your child’s formation for the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

and attendance of your child and at least one parent is 

required.  If you have questions, please call Lisa Gibbons at 357-

8352 ext. 33 or email lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org. We look 

forward to sharing this special time with you and your family. 

 

 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084da5a628a0fa7-saturday
http://www.scecina.org/admissions
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On Sunday, February 16, at the 9:30 

a.m. Mass we will celebrate the Rite of 

Illumination with the children making 

their First Eucharist this spring. The 

children have been learning about how 

we celebrate as a family and as God’s 

people.  This rite reinforces their baptism and a reminder that as 

Christians we are especially happy because we know that Jesus is 

present with us when we come together to celebrate. They will 

receive a lit candle from their parents as a reminder of the light 

of Christ. Please pray for these families during this preparation 

time.   
 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,550.00 
      Collection of February 1 and 2     $             7,940.97    

      Electronic Contributions 1/27 – 1/31 $             2,171.91 

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Actual  $         408,096.79 

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 Budget  $         433,600.00   

Fiscal Year 2019-2020 YTD DEFICIT $         - 25,503.21  
 

Home Improvement Fund 

December Contributions  $       2,194.64 

January Contributions  $       1,995.64 

February Contributions (to date) $          681.41 
 

Untied Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 1/23/2020) 

The Archdiocesan United Catholic Appeal, Christ Our Hope, has been 
going on for about 12 weeks, and as you can see we are about $31,000 
short of our goal, and only 13% of parish households have 
participated. The Archdiocese will soon begin follow up with those 
who have not responded. Will you please consider helping us reach 
our goal? You should have received your intention card in the mail, but 
there are extras available at the Church doors. If you have not yet 
turned your card in, please do so as soon as possible. You may place 
them in the regular collection or mail them to the Archdiocese in the 
envelope provided. Please be as generous as possible to help our 
parish meet our goal. The United Catholic Appeal funds many shared 
ministries from which all parishes benefit.  

  Parish Goal                                                                        $55,359.00 
# of gifts pledged                                                                         117  

Amount of gifts received of pledged                               $24,121.00 
 

Your annual stewardship intention card should have arrived in 
your mail this week. Please plan to return your completed card 

to Mass NEXT weekend, February 15/16. 
 

 

 
 

 

Applications for Admission 
Applications for the Class of 2024 are now open! To 
apply, please visit www.scecina.org/admissions.  
 

Scholarships for 8th graders 
Scecina is pleased to offer several scholarships for 
incoming freshmen. To review these scholarships 
and the requirements, please visit 
www.scecina.org/scholarships. For applications that 
require an application and/or essay submission, the 

deadline is March 16, 2020. 
  

Registration Fees 
An annual registration fee of $250 is required for each family who is enrolling 
a student at Scecina. Families with multiple students will pay the family 
registration fee on the oldest student enrolled at Scecina. If you complete the 
Tuition Assistance Application or complete the Tuition Assistance Waiver by 
March 20, 2020, you are able to pay an "Early" Registration Fee of $125.  
 

Congratulations to Scecina teacher Amy Fix who received the St. 
Theodora Guerin Award for Excellence in Education! 

 

Men’s Lenten Prayer Group 
Are you looking to experience God’s presence and power? 

Are you open to letting the Spirit transform you  
and bring you freedom? 

If so, join a Lenten Prayer Group that will meet for 8 consecutive 
weeks on Tuesday mornings starting on February 18 from 6:30 
to 7:30 AM at the Fatima Event Center, 1040 N. Post Rd. Doors 
open at 6:15 AM.  Our study is based on the Wild Goose video series 
on FORMED and will help men experience a deeper relationship with 
the Person of the Holy Spirit, and in so doing lead men to a place of 
mercy, healing, peace, and presence with God.   
 

On February 18 we’ll view Segment 9 of the Wild Goose series, THE 
FRUITS OF THE HOLY SPIRIT. After the video we’ll break into 
smaller groups with a table leader posing questions for reflection and 
leading a shared prayer with a hard stop at 7:30 AM so you can get 
to work or go about your day.  
 

All Catholic men from the East Deanery are invited to attend as your 
schedule permits. We are asking for a one-time goodwill $10 
donation to cover coffee, snacks, printing, and facility costs. This 
series of meetings is sponsored by the K of C Our Lady of Fatima 
Council.  Please let the Holy Spirit make a positive difference in your 
life by joining other men in fellowship and prayer during this Lenten 
season. Contact Bil McLaughlin, 317-748-2800, by phone or text with 
questions or to sign-up in advance with name, telephone number, 
and email address. 
 

WE NEED SVDP Truck Drivers and 

Helpers on Saturday, February 29, 

2020 from 7:45 a.m. - 2 p.m.: The 

Saturday morning donation pick-ups 

are critical, as we cannot assist those in 

need in our community nor have 

enough merchandise to supply our 

Mission 27 Resale Store, if we do not get our trucks out. Go 

to http://www.signupgenius.com/go/508084da5a628a0fa7-saturday  

to establish a username/password and to sign-up; or call Chris Arvin 

at 317-270-2930 if you need help signing up or have questions.   

Please arrive at the SVDP Distribution Center at 1201 E. Maryland 

Street between 7:30-7:45 a.m.  
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In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875            2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

  

“ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE

James Dangler, Alumni
545-7378

www.envpest.com

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood
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24 Hour Service

Legion of Mary
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10 a.m. in Parish Center

ALL ARE WELCOME!

  

  

 

Parishioner
Irvington Resident

Thinking about
buying or selling 

a home?
Give your local
real estate pro

a call today.
317-294-4295 direct

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, rea

Brothers Construction
5066 E. Michigan St.
317-357-1103

Donation to Church for each job done  •  Since 1976

Concrete, Steps & Sidewalks
Fencing, Carpentry, Electrical & Plumbing

Parishioner, Family Owned & Operated

E.M. COMPANY, INC.
-  SALES / SERVICE / INSTALLATION  -

· ELECTRICAL (Bucket Truck Services)  
· MECHANICAL (HVAC - Process Piping) 
· SERVICE PLUMBING  
· COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION  
· CONTROLS (HVAC-Refrigeration-Electrical) 
· COMMUNICATIONS (Voice-Data-Fiber-Cabling)  
· FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT  
· PROFESSIONAL DESIGN/BUILD SERVICES  
· 24 HOUR SERVICE

       

2369

THIELE HEATING & 
AIR CONDITIONING
“Indy’s Oldest Heating & Cooling Co.”

RESIDENTIAL - COMMERCIAL 
SERVICE & REPLACEMENTJohn Traub

“80” Continuing 135 Years of Service

639-1111

Shi•Kay
Lounge

1514 N. Emerson
Your friendly neighborhood tavern
HAVE YOUR PARTY HERE!

John Deering
Cleaners

1160 N. Arlington
356-2471

J.C. VEERKAMP, INC.
COMPLETE REMODELING & BUILDING

COMMERCIAL & RESIDENTIAL

631-1719 ... 374-3285

RICHARD T. FOWLER FAMILY
PLUMBING CONTRACTORS

Licensed • Bonded • Insured

317-356-9191
   • Repair & Replace Water, Sewer & Gas Lines
   • Backflow Certified • Camera Inspections • Drains Cleared
   • Complete Residential & Commercial Services

PC#19500044

In Loving Memory of

Sheridan W. Bowron
and

Catherine O. Bowron

Liquor Store & Bar
Best Selection on the Eastside

Check Cashing • Pool • Lottery • Keg Beer
631-9875            2725 E. Michigan

Hours: 7 am - 3 am

RURAL INN

Residential Remodeling
& Maintenance

  “Give us a Call...
        ...We Do It All”
Jeff Wellner, Parishioner

317-752-7819
Free Estimates

“ALL” Tool Rentals
783-3394, Indy 

467-2525, Greenfield

K&R
Tool Shed

PEST CONTROL
WE CARE ABOUT YOUR WELFARE

James Dangler, Alumni
545-7378

www.envpest.com

Brian Nunley, D.D.S.
“A Friendly Dentist & Staff Who Care.”

6643 E. Washington St.
Family Dentistry

352-1444
www.briannunleydds.com

Compliments of

PNC Bank Linwood
317-756-5080

SWIFT
AIR
MECHANICAL, INC.

www.swiftairindy .com

547-5355

Heating & Air Conditioning

24 Hour Service

1011 N. Emerson Ave.
351-1072

MICHAEL CANTRELL

MICHAEL’S 
AUTOMOTIVE 

Legion of Mary
Meetings on Tuesdays 

10 a.m. in Parish Center

ALL ARE WELCOME!

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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Parishioner
Irvington Resident

Thinking about
buying or selling 

a home?
Give your local
real estate pro

a call today.
317-294-4295 direct

IndyBetterHomes.com

Mike Perron, realtor

Brothers Construction
5066 E. Michigan St.
317-357-1103

Donation to Church for each job done  •  Since 1976

Masonry, Chimneys Cleaned & Inspected $99
Concrete, Steps & Sidewalks

Fencing, Carpentry, Electrical & Plumbing
Parishioner, Family Owned & Operated

E.M. COMPANY, INC.
-  SALES / SERVICE / INSTALLATION  -

· ELECTRICAL (Bucket Truck Services)  
· MECHANICAL (HVAC - Process Piping) 
· SERVICE PLUMBING  
· COMMERCIAL REFRIGERATION  
· CONTROLS (HVAC-Refrigeration-Electrical) 
· COMMUNICATIONS (Voice-Data-Fiber-Cabling)  
· FOOD SERVICE EQUIPMENT  
· PROFESSIONAL DESIGN/BUILD SERVICES  
· 24 HOUR SERVICE

1-800-937-9331 • 1-317-783-3291
2221 E. Southport Road • Indianapolis, IN 46227

Rosie Lee
In Home Caregiver

317-599-8081
• Personal Care

• Light Housekeeping
• Companionship

Indiana
CatholicMatch.com/goIN

YOUR AD HERE{          }CONTACT DIOCESAN AT 
1-800-282-5106


